
Invenergy Wind California LLC 

June 16,2010 

Iain Fisher, Project Manager, ecosub@dudek.com 
c/o Dudek 
605 Third Street 
Encinitas, CA 92009 

RE: Campo Wind Project - CAISO Queue #106A 

Dear Mr. Fisher, 

Thank you for your inquiry about our Campo Wind Project on April 26, 2010. We understand you are 
assisting the CPUC with environmental documentation for the proposed ECO substation. Below, I have 
repeated the questions contained in your letter and have included commentary after each. In general, the 
main action since my letter last November has been the commencement of the environmental studies for 
the project. 

1. Please provide the status of studies being done for the proposed generating project(s) planned to 
interconnect to the ECO Substation and/or to the Boulevard Substation. 

As discussed in the November 2009 letter, the main environmental permitting effort for the Campo Wind 
Project will be conducted under NEPA guidelines. The first studies to support the NEPA process, 
including wildlife surveys for species of concern, rare plant surveys, and avian/bat surveys, began this 
spring and are currently planned to continue through early 2011. This schedule is in accordance M'ith the 
specific protocols and guidance from the regulatory agencies. 

Certain upgrades between Boulevard Substation and the Project Area will need to be permitted as well 
and may be done by SDG&E, While technical plans are being finalized, certain environmental studies 
for this action have also begun this spring. 

2, Please provide the status in any application processes that relates to your project. 

The primary discretionary decision for the project will be the BIA approval of a wind lease -with the 
Campo tribe. Formal Notice of Intent for this decision has not been filed at this time. 

The Project is in the final stages of negotiation for a Large Generator Interconnection Application 
(LGIA) with CAISO and SDG&E. We expect the LGIA to be executed shortly. 

3. Please show project location(s) of generator projects proposed for interconnection to the ECO 
Substation and/or to the Boulevard Substation on a topographic map. 
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See attached, (same figure as attached to Nov. 2009 letter) 

4. Please provide information on project phasing, total number of turbines proposed, and a general 
description (i.e., height and location) of turbines. 

There have been no changes in these plans since last fall. As a refresher: 

Upon approval by BIA and execution of a lease with the Tribe, Invenergy and SDG&E will likely partner 
to develop and construct up to 160MW of power on the Campo Indian Reservation. We anticipate that 
construction will take place in a single phase and will consist of up to 106 turbines. These turbines will 
generally be located on the available ridgetops spread throughout the 15,000 acre reservation. Turbines 
will be up to 450 feet tall, from ground to the tip of a fully extended blade. 

While Invenergy and SDG&E only have rights to 160MW, which is consistent with the interconnection 
request, the Campo tribe has requested that up to an additional 140MW of generation be analyzed in the 
BIA 's NEPA review for the tribe to develop at their discretion. 

5. Please provide the date that is proposed for your project to be online. 

This project will be contingent on ECO and other network upgrades before it can come online. Until the 
timeline for such actions is established, an online date for this project has not been set. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me at 312-582-1468 or kmeyer@invenergyllc.com with any further 
questions or concerns. 

Sincerely, 

7)/u^ 
Kelly Meyer' 
Project Manager, Invenergy Wind California LLC 
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